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Financial Performance

• The budget prepared and approved by Council for the 
23/24 Financial Year estimated a loss of $(246,071).

• The Actual result incurred was a surplus of $29,746.

• Key contributing factors to this result were bequests 
received and unrealised gain on financial assets, which are 
not included in budgets.

• Total budgeted expenses vs actual expenses was 
$378,971 (budgeted) vs $365,592 (actual).

• NPAQ continues to have a strong handle on budgeting 
and controlling expenses.

• Cash at bank as at 30 June 2024 was $131,589.
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Financial 

Dashboard 

30 June 2024

Total Income

 $395,338

190% 

vs FY 23 ($208,023)

Total Expenses

 $365,592

121% 

vs FY 23 ($303,171)

Net Operating Profit

 $29,746

vs FY 23 (-$95,147)

Cash at end of year

 $131,589

144%

vs FY 23 ($91,295)



FY 24 Budget 

Performance



NPAQ Investments 

Overview

Investments market value 
as at 30 June 2023

$964,299

Investments market value 
as at 30 June 2024

$901,205

6.5% (-$63,094)

decrease in value FY23 vs FY24

Investments market value as at 
30 September 2024 – $919,311.

$125,000 net funds received to 
Cash at bank from sale of shares 

during FY24 

Investments will continue to be 
closely monitored in FY25



General Financial 

Reserves

General Financial Reserve is reviewed annually and reported to 
council in monthly financial reports.  

The reserve ensures that NPAQ holds a minimum of  2 years of 
the most recent years total expenses. 

NPAQ current holds sufficient assets as required under the 
general reserves policy with a surplus to this policy of $424,644.



Budget FY 25

FY 24/25 budget expects a 
net loss for the financial year 
consistent with the previous 2 
years as NPAQ continues its 
growth strategy.

At this early stage in the 
FY24/25, it is expected that 
further sale of shares will be 
required to assist in funding 
operations in the short term.

A focus of this year's budget 
is looking at sources of 

revenue and how they can 
be maximised.

Substantial growth is 
anticipated in grants, 

donation and fundraising 
with additional resources 

focusing on this area.

All steps will be taken to 
ensure any loss is minimised. 

Monthly review and Council 
review of financials ensure 
that budget changes are 

made timely. 
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